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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 4th February 2014

	Present :     Jane Bryant, Henry Heavisides, Emma O’Looney, Paul Wood, Shirley Wood, Paul Sugden, Amanda Newham, Chris Oxlade, Andrew Sheldon

	Apologies: Paul Stephens Helen Horton, Will Buckton, Val Kerr, Beth Massey, Ben                                    Joynson, Neil Chapman, Julie Elmes

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting January 7th 2014 Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising  
i. Will Buckton has resigned from the Committee, he is happy to continue as Fell Captain.  Vacancy to be advertised on Facebook and forum 
	 JB

	3

	Running the Club

i.       Harrier of the Month. Nominations as follows:
· Georgia Malir – XC races and international results
· Caz Farrow – 1st women in Central Lancs Half Marathon
· Steve Weston – 1st Harrier at the Brass Monkey
· Julie Elmes – Improvement, stepping in as ladies XC Captain, participation in WYXC,PECO, Yorkshire and Northern XC races 
· Tom Adams for 1st places in Stoop Fell Race and Peco XC at Golden Acre

· Matt Newell – good performance at PECO XC
· Dan Wilkinson – Stanbury Splash result
· Jacqui Weston – organising Annual Awards Do
Winners – 
Julie Elmes


Dan Wilkinson
2 Harrogate Road League

Andrew Sheldon updated the committee with information from the recent HRL meeting.  Participant Race Entry fee has been increased to £10.  There will now be a £25 licence fee to pay which will be reclaimable from the league.  Medical costs are also covered centrally. The League is looking for a photographer. 
Our race will be held on Thursday 8th May.  It is being organised by Clare Smith and Neil Chapman and preparations are on track.  Due to increase in food costs it was estimated that the club would have to contribute around £150.00.  This was agreed by the committee.

Committee agreed that runners would be asked to contribute £5.  Andrew Sheldon will coordinate handing out numbers and collecting money and will also publicise the league on the Facebook page and forums. 
3. Fell Race

Chris Oxlade updated the committee, preparations are all in hand and on track.  Volunteers and Marshalls needed.  An experienced team at the finish is required.  Race is currently just over half full with all apart from 5 entries being made on line.
4. Badgerstone Relays
Mark Mon-Williams has volunteered to organise the relays.  

5. Ilkley Moor Park Run
Miranda Phillips is progressing this with Park Run.  No action from the Club is needed.
6. Beginners Group
Committee decided to set up a pilot 6 week course that will start around the end of April.  Emma O’Looney will speak to Anna Nolan about marketing and posters and will advertise for volunteers on Facebook group and forum.  

7. Juniors and Transition 
Committee were happy with the recommendations (see Appendix 1) and will take these forward as club policy.

The Club Constitution is still be looked at.   
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	AOB 
i. Welcome on Tuesday Club Runs - Petra Bijsterveld has agreed to take this over.
ii. Harrier of the Month - from next month, one award will be given for running and one for volunteering.
iii. Dalesway Relay – Paul Sugden to check if Alison and Andrew Bennett wish to organise if not Jane will ask for a volunteer via the Facebook group and Forums.
Date of next meeting – Tuesday 4th March – 8.40pm Ilkley Tennis Club

Review of annual award categories and timing of presentation evening
	PS/JB

	
	
	


Appendix 1
Ilkley Harriers – Juniors and Transition

Conclusions of Meeting held to review club policy as regards U15s and juniors training with adults.

Present:

Jane Bryant – IH Chairperson

Paul Stephens – IH Honorary Secretary

Shirley Wood – Junior Co-ordinator and level 2 Coach

Paul Wood – Committee Member

Pete Shields – level 4 Coach

Neil Chapman – 15+ group and level 2 Coach

Val Kerr – 15+ Group and level 1Coach

There had been some concerns raised about juniors training with seniors and it had been agreed that the situation needed clarifying.

Club policy is that senior membership is from age 16 (although the constitution does say that in exceptional circumstances the Committee may agree to a person under 16 being admitted to membership and if accepted must be accompanied on all club training sessions by a responsible adult). The club has also determined that certain sessions are open to those aged 15+ (subject to parental consent), and has taken out a 15+ group on the Tuesday club night led by a qualified coach.

Child Protection applies to all people under 18 and this is made clear in the Club’s Welfare and Child Protection Policy. It was also noted that the Club had a duty to vulnerable adults.

Child Development and Training. Coaches are trained to recognise the differing needs of all participants in training sessions, including young people. It was also recognised that young people continued to develop into their late teens and beyond.

In the context of the above it was felt that:

a) That the current policy of enabling 15+ to move into the senior club at 16 through the provision of the existing sessions, including at the Tuesday club night should continue. It was recognised that the Junior section did cater for up to 18, and that young people should be able to choose which route to follow.
b) That the club needed to ensure that the appropriate consent forms for U18s were in place, and that a review of associated procedures was needed.
c) Within the club structure, there had to be a specific age at which U16s could train with senior members in the sessions as set out on the web-site. The consensus was that this should be 15. 
d) The possibility of a 12-15 yrs Fell session was suggested. The level of support for this needs to be gauged.
e) A review of the constitution was required to ensure clarity over the situation as regards juniors, 15+ and the relationship with the senior club.
f) A review of the relationship between the senior and junior clubs as set out in the current constitution was also required.

Appendix 2 – Captains Reports
Ladies Road Report

As with the men, January was also a quiet month on the roads for the ladies. Caz Farrow's win at the Lancaster Half Marathon in just under 86mins followed by her performance at the Brass Monkey half marathon where she recorded a brilliant 85mins 07secs are the highlights. 
Also like Henry, I have had no response at all to trying to get a team together for the Northern 6 stage relays in March & so will not be entering a team. I will try again with the 4 stage relays, especially the Yorkshire's and see if that can generate a little more interest.

Beth Massey
Mens Road Report

January was a very quiet road for road racing with only the Brass Monkey half marathon attracting a number of Ilkley Harriers. In total 5 men competed in the race with all of them finishing in under 87 minutes.
I have been trying to get support for a team for the Northern 12 stage road relay in March, however, it is unlikely that there is sufficient interest to participate in this.

Henry Heavisides

Fell Report – Men and Ladies
January has been a quiet month on the Fells with only 3 races listed on the Club’s results page.

Toni and Tilly Melechi kicked off the year by running in the Giants Tooth fell race and on the same day Will Buckton ran in the Nine Standards race. The Stanbury Splash in mid-January attracted a large field of over 400 runners which included 27 Ilkley Harriers. Tom Adams led the field home and Jane McCarthy continued her good form of last year finishing as first female Ilkley Harrier.
Val Kerr

Junior Report
Junior report for Committee

Cross-Country:  25 juniors raced at the Yorkshires and we had 5 team placings => 3rd and 8th U15 girls; 4th & 14th U13 boys and 9th U13 girls. 5 have been selected as reserves for the inter counties => Matthew Kenneth, Euan Brennan & Bethan Morley (U13); Sarah Pickering (U15); Lucy Williamson (U17).

At the Northerns 17 raced with the U15 girls gaining a 5th overall team 

place and the U13 girls 19th overall.   13 juniors raced at Middleton 

Woods in the PECO event.

Fell Running: 28 juniors raced at the Haworth Soreen Quarry runs.

Sportshall Athletics: 5 juniors have been selected for the West Yorkshire teams => Reuben Foster & Tom Jackson (U11's); Sam McKinnon-Evans & Robbie Matthews (U13's) and Roisin Ramage (U15's).

Shirley Wood
